
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN  

                  MEETING MINUTES MARCH 14, 2016 

  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner 

arrived at 7:30 P.M.  

The new town officers were sworn in. 

Adrew Dugrenier requested a driveway application for map 5b lot 38. There was no assigned house 

number for the lot. The selectmen reviewed his design drawing for the lot.  

The selectmen discussed the town’s equalization information. The median ration came in at 104.1% amd 

the sales came in at 100.3 % 

Walley Reney dropped off the financial audit for the town for the DRA.  

Bruce Smith moved to appoint Jay Croteau as the chair. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to appoint Jay Croteau as the chair.  

Jay Croteau accepted the chair position.  

Bob Bergevin has expressed an interest in being a cemetery trustee. Jay Croteau will contact Susan 

Farrell .  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen paid the NHCTA bill for Carolyn Berglund.  

The town clerk discussed the payroll for the deputy and the assistant town clerks with the selectmen. 

The discussion will be continued next week.  

The Town of Surry received the Forest Plan for the Stephanie Baute Trust.  

The Town of Surry received a bid from Frank Lucuis for the upper Pond Rd. culvert.  

The Town of Surry received a thank you from Mondanock Family Services for the town’s monetary 

contribution.  

Dave Lawrence spoke with Bruce Smith about a plan for  a handicap accessible bathroom for the town 

hall.  

The selectmen discussed the results of the town meeting.  

Jenna Stromgren was sent an abatement application.  



Bruce Smith will discuss the information on the Benefit Cost  Analysis grant with Fred Bretton .  

Jay Croteau has been in contact with Jane Hurst.  

Dale Freihofer called about the setback regulations for a septic. Eric Eichner will contact him about the 

setbacks.  

The selectmen opened the estimates for the Upper Pond Rd. culvert and will do a comparison at the 

next meeting. 

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed the matching bid from Wayne Brown for the library roof.  

The selectmen discussed the remaining vacancies on the various boards and possible candidates.  

The selectmen discussed the new bouncy house regulations.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 


